
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Thank you to all parents and carers 

who have picked up the work packs 

for their children. Term 2 has started!! 

It is important that you engage your 

child in learning again, after the 

relaxing holidays. We will be 

continuing to develop online learning 

as well as work packs while we are in 

the early Phases. Phase 1 learning 

begins next week and involves every 

student attending school on one set 

day a week. Students will be 

supervised in Year/Stage groups with 

various teachers during the day. 

Students will continue to do the one 

unit of online learning either at school 

or at home.  

How will Mudgee Public 
encourage social distancing at 
school? 

From Week 3 we will be staggering 

home times. As explained in the 

newsletter last week, students who 

are picked up or who walk home will 

be leaving school at 3pm. Bus 

students will go to bus lines at the 

normal time of 3.15pm. Parents are 

asked to drop off their children at the 

school gates. There will be 

supervision to support students to go 

from the gate to the school 

playground. 

How will Mudgee Public 
support good hygiene? 

Students are asked to bring refillable 

drink bottles and can access our 

‘stand up bubblers’ for refilling only. 

Students should bring their own 

pencil case to school and take it 

home each day. Students will 

continue to be given regular 

reminders about good hygiene 

around handwashing techniques and 

social distancing. The professional 

cleaners that work within our school 

have put in place enhanced cleaning 

measures. This includes significantly 

more cleaning time each day to 

ensure that high touch surfaces are 

thoroughly cleaned.  

How is attendance monitored? 

Students working from home will 

continue to be placed on ‘Flexible 

Leave’. This is considered ‘present’ at 

school. Students that are not 

completing any learning at home, 

after being contacted by their teacher 

will be marked as ‘Unexplained’. 

Honey Haven 

Like us on our Facebook page ‘Mudgee Public School P&C’ and follow us                                                                          

for all the latest updates, events and excursion arrival times. 
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All visitors to the school MUST sign in the visitors book in the front office. Where students arrive late or need to 

depart early, again this is done through the front office. 

Have you contacted the school with your updated/changed details? It is important that the school is able to    

contact you in case of an emergency. 

If your child has a change of routine please send a note to the classroom teacher.                                             

Emergency calls to the office before 2.00pm please. 

  UNIFORM SHOP - Wednesday 2.30pm-3.30pm (Residence Building via Perry St) 

DIARY DATES 

Wednesday 29 April 

DoE Phase 0 commenced 

Monday 11 May 

DoE Phase 1 commences 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 

Week 3 &4 Work packs can be picked 

up on Monday 11 May at the front of 

school between 9.30am-11am. 

If you cannot collect work packs at 

this time please phone the office  to 

make other arrangements 

 

Principal Award 

Jaelei Fahey-Leigh 
 

 

Deputy  Principal Award 

Alannah Cumberland 

mailto:mudgee-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


As in a previous newsletter we showed 

our colourful entry into the Honey 

Haven Bee Box competition. This 

included ‘bee pictures’ drawn by many 

of our students. Click the link to Honey 

Haven on our Facebook page and 

make a comment. Honey Haven is 

asking us to vote for our favourite box. 

Mudgee Public is Entry 2.  

Year 6 Jerseys 

It is time to order our Year 6 Jerseys! 

Please look out for the note that will 

be sent home today via email. 

Payment required by 15 May 2020 

 Mrs Ros Rogers 

Relieving Principal 

LIBRARY NEWS 
PRC - Due to the current 

environment, the PRC rules have 

changed slightly to allow for students 

who are learning from home. The 

amount of Personal Choice books that 

students are allowed to read has 

increased to 10. That is double what it 

used to be! This should make the 

challenge a little easier for those at 

home. The Challenge finishes at the 

end of August so there is still plenty of 

time to read.  

Book Club -  Don't forget with Book 

Club we are only accepting online 

orders for Issue 3. NO CASH ORDERS 

AT THIS TIME, SORRY. Follow this 

link https://scholastic.com.au/book-

club/virtual-catalogue-1/ to browse 

the brochure online. All online orders 

need to be completed by Monday 

May 18th. Orders will still be delivered 

to school, and sent home with 

students on whichever day they attend 

school.  

Google Classroom - Library 

lessons are being conducted in 

Google Classrooms for the next few 

weeks. Please email me if your child is 

not in the Library Google Classroom. 

You will be told when to go to the 

Library Google Classroom in the 

Learning Packs that are being sent 

home.  Happy Reading!  

Mrs Siobhan Vitnell 
Teacher Librarian 

Mudgee Public School would like to thank 

the following businesses who kindly support 

our Breakfast Club. A big thank you also to 

our wonderful staff & volunteers!  

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

KN Frederick Kruger 

KC Arkie Gordon 

KL Aiden Bulai 

KW Will Cole 

1R Sophia Vassallo 

1T Nicholas Temessl 

1S  Aiden Bryant 

1C Jasmine Miles 

2H Levi Fenney 

2S  Chloe Clarkson 

2C Zoe Hawkins 

2W Montanna Hyde 

3W  Jake Dunn 

3T  Patrick McArdle 

3B  Heleana Johnson 

3L  Ebony Crowe 

4E  Piper Etherington 

4J  Lucas Deville 

4D  Ania Cole 

5/6J  Cooper McArdle 

5/6B  Cooper Crowe 

5/6M  Holly-Anna Hogden 

5/6K  Mason Smith 

5/6C  Angus Dunn 

5/6L  Jonah Hogden 

SM  Corey Carpenter 

TT  Tyler Hinton 

GY  Billique Keighran 

LA  Ashton Allen 

KW Joel Burke 

JC Brodie Speechley 

https://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/
https://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/


P&C Update - May 2020 
 
"It was the best of times, it was the worst of 
times"... 
Welcome back to a very different-looking term 2.  
Thanks to Charles Dickens for this quote which fairly 
accurately sums up the experience of social distancing 
and schooling children at home.  We hope everyone is 
surviving! 
 
Here is some information about how the Canteen and 
Uniform Shop will operate in Term 2. 
 
Canteen 
The canteen will reopen on 
Monday 11th May and will 
then be open everyday. 
Are you tired of doing all the 
cooking while the kids have 
been at home for the last 6 
weeks?  Why not have a well-
earned break and order their 
lunch from the canteen?    
The canteen has always had 
excellent hygiene practices in place to ensure food 
safety however further measures have been instituted to 
ensure the safety of staff and students. 
The canteen will offer a trimmed down but still delicious 
menu in Term 2.  A copy of the new menu is attached to 
this newsletter.  Sandwiches and salads will be available 
everyday with a different hot food special offered each 
day.  Orders still need to be written on a paper bag with 
money included, however, we are hoping to have an 
online ordering system up and running by June. 
Our capable canteen manager, Tracey, will be running 
the canteen by herself in Term 2.  We’ll let you know 
when we are able to have volunteers back in the canteen. 
 
Dates for the Diary 
Social distancing rules means no P&C events or 
meetings are possible at the moment.  According to 
state P&C rules, decisions can only be made in face-to-
face meetings, not via phone, email or video 
conferencing.  We are hoping this will change in the 
near future and we will be able to schedule a virtual 
meeting - we'll keep you posted! 
 
Uniform Shop 

 
The Uniform Shop will reopen on Wednesday, 13th 
May and will then be open every Wednesday from 
2.30pm to 3.30pm.  With the weather cooling down, 
the uniform shop stocks a great range of cold weather 
gear including jumpers, beanies, scarves and gloves to 
keep kids warm.  If possible, we ask that all orders are 
placed in advance online at 
www.mudgeepublicpandc.com.au/uniform-shop.  
Orders may be picked up from the uniform shop on 
Wednesdays between 2.30pm to 3.30pm.  If you can’t 
make it on Wednesday, orders may be picked up from 
the front office.  Unfortunately, we won’t be able to 
deliver orders to classrooms during the staged return 
of children to school.  It will still be possible to try 
uniforms on if you are not sure of sizes.  Only one 
parent and one child will be able to enter the shop at a 
time.  
 
 

http://www.mudgeepublicpandc.com.au/uniform-shop



